April 10, 2006

Dr. Jong –wook Lee
Director-General

World Health Organization

Avenue Appia 20

1211 Geneva 27

Switzerland

Dear Dr. Lee:

We are writing this letter in support of Taiwan’s bid to join the World Heath Organization (WHO) as observer status. Today, we believe that the 23 million people of Taiwan benefit greatly from the information that the WHO provides. Taiwan would also be able to contribute even more to the humanitarian and relief efforts as a part of the WHO.

Taiwan has received support from various governing bodies around the world in favor of its participation in the WHO. Four years ago on February 7, 2002, the United States Congress passed a resolution, along with an announcement by Mr. Tommy Thompson, the former U.S. Secretary of Health and Human Services, to confirm the administration’s backing for Taiwan’s bid to be a WHO Observer. Following the decision, the European Parliament passed a joint motion on March12, 2002 to also support Taiwan. In past years, the Executive Board of WHO has expressed its interest and support in the same regard.

The necessity for Taiwan’s presence in the WHO has become ever more important after the outbreak of Severe Acute Respiratory Syndrome (SARS) and Avian Influenza. Taiwan was one of the major countries hit by SARS in the April 2003. The whole country came together with commitment to protect and cure its people from the virus and to prevent its spread to other countries. However, Taiwan had to act on its own, spending a great deal of valuable time gathering information and protect and inform its people. Such collaboration would have been significant to controlling the outbreak and supplying aid more rapidly.

We understand that you have been aware of Taiwan’s consistent willingness to provide financial and technical support to international organizations in the past years. Taiwan has provided medical assistance and relief efforts to countries in need, such as Afghanistan and other places around the world. In the coming years, Taiwan will continue its contributions to the international community and hopes to encourage other countries to do the same.

We would deeply appreciate you kind assistance to support Taiwan’s participation in the WHO. Thank you very much for your time and attention to this matter.

Sincerely yours,

Name:

Title:

